District 9 Green Triangle eNews
August 7, 2013
You are receiving this email because you have contacted the 9th District Office about green initiatives.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Katie Holmes  with “REMOVE” in the subject.  This is a bi-weekly eNews.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters. 
New Recycling Containers

There are three new permanent orange recycling containers on streets in the 9th District!  Thanks to a donation from River Metals Recycling, there are now two containers on Frankfort Avenue and one on Story Avenue.  Now, when you are out an about, you have the option of recycling items rather than throwing them in the trash or taking them home to recycle.  Use these containers to recycle everything allowable in Louisville’s curbside recycling service in the Urban Services District: paper, plastic, glass, aluminum, steel and tin cans, and cardboard.  See a full listing of what can be recycled here.  The three containers are located next to trash cans in the following locations: in front of the former Boys and Girls Club at 1519 Story Avenue, in front of Carmichael’s Bookstore at 2720 Frankfort Avenue, and at the TARC Bus Stop on Frankfort Avenue between the railroad tracks and Caffe Classico.  Thanks to River Metals Recycling for their generous donation.
Pace Car Program

The Pace Car Program is a citizen-based traffic calming initiative that encourages residents to take responsibility for their own driving while setting the "pace" for safer streets and neighborhoods.  Residents will be able to sign an official pace car registration form and pledge the following:
“Drive the speed limit on city streets, especially in residential areas, setting the pace for vehicles behind me; stop completely at STOP signs and don’t run red lights; be courteous to all bicyclists; pedestrians and other motorists; give myself enough travel time so that I am not sacrificing safety or courtesy; devote my full attention to driving by avoiding distractions, i.e.: cell phones; not be pressured by the impatience of other drivers to exceed the speed limit; keep my sense of humor, life’s too short to let driving stress my out!; and display the Metro Pace Car Program decals or bumper stickers.”
By signing this pledge you will receive an official pace car bumper sticker or car window sticker to display on your vehicle.  The sticker will alert other drivers that they are taking part in the citizen-based effort to address the problems of traffic speed and safety.
To sign up for this program please click here to download the Official Pledge Form.  Read, sign and date the form and return it to the District 9 office.  Please indicate if you would prefer a bumper or window sticker for the program.
Thank You to Volunteers!

Thanks to the enthusiastic group of volunteers who braved the rain on Saturday, July 27 to remove invasive species from the side of Lexington Road between Top Hill and Cross Hill Roads.  Now that the area is trimmed back you can see the redbuds, sumac, and smoke trees that have been planted during this project.  With the help of Whitehall, Olmsted Conservancy, and other volunteers we have been working on this area for several years to remove invasive species and plant beneficial species.  Keep your eyes out for future cleanup dates for this area.
We Want Your Green Pics!

Send the Green Triangle photos of what you are doing to go green, and we’ll upload them to the Green Triangle website and Facebook page.  Email photos to katie.holmes@louisvilleky.gov. Send us your name, neighborhood, and a short description of the photo.  These could be photos of your vegetable garden, rain barrel, compost pile, a neat technique you’re using to save water, or anything that you’re doing to lead a greener life. While you’re at it, take time to create or update your Green Triangle profile, so we can measure all the green steps in the 9th District.

Looking for District 9 Tools
The District 9 Office has a collection of tools that we have used for community cleanups for years and lend out to community groups.  We are trying to gather all tools that haven’t been returned: brooms, loppers, garbage bag holders, rakes, and scoops.  If you have any tools with purple spray paint on them left over from a cleanup, please contact the District 9 Office at 574-1109 or email katie.holmes@louisvilleky.gov. 
This is National Farmers Market Week
Secretary of Agriculture Tom Vilsak has released a proclamation stating that August 4th through 10th of 2013 will be National Farmers Market Week.  By the end of 2012, there were more than 7,800 farmers markets in the U.S—a 10% increase in just one year. The numbers continue to rise as farmers markets become fresh food mainstays for shoppers across all socio-economic, political, and ethnic ranges. Now more than ever, farmers markets serve as anchors across American communities, positively influencing community health and wealth.  Markets result in more viable regional economies and local farm businesses, increased access to fresh, nutritious food, and stronger social networks that help keep communities healthy. Kentucky farmers’ markets produce more than $7.5 million in revenue for more than 2000 farmers across the Commonwealth.

“Farmers markets play a vital role in forming strong, healthy, local food systems.” says Jen O’Brien, Interim Executive Director of the Farmers Market Coalition. “By providing the opportunity for farmers to connect directly with consumers, markets have the benefit of serving as education hubs, small business incubators, and civic centers. National Farmers Market Week is the perfect time to visit your community’s market and learn about the amazing work that America’s small farmers are doing every day.” 

  

Find a farmers market in Louisville.


Sustainability Tip – Use Less Water in the Garden 
If you have a garden, try the following tips this summer to use less water and use water wisely.  This will conserve water and save money on your water bill.

· Use a rain barrel.  Rain barrels attach to your home’s downspouts to catch rain water for later use.  You can purchase rain barrels at several locations in Louisville, including through 15,000 Farmers and the Louisville Nature Center.

· Use a soaker hose.  Soaker hoses water more effectively and can reduce disease in plants, which can worsen when water stands on leaves.  

· Water when it is coolest outside – this will slow evaporation. 
· Mulch your plants to help the soil retain water.
· Don’t overwater.   If it has rained recently, or you have watered recently, consider waiting.

· Use household “greywater” in the garden.  If you have a dehumidifier, empty it in your garden instead of pouring the water down the drain.  Put a bucket in the shower to catch water for the garden.

Outside of vegetable gardening: If you are looking for a way to cut down on the amount of grass in your yard, use native plants, which are suited for our climate and require less watering.  Learn more.
Don’t Forget to Make a Green Triangle Profile!

LINKS 

My Green Triangle 

Green Triangle Facebook 

Green Triangle Blog
9th District Blog 

9th District Website 

The Green Triangle is a community-led sustainability initiative in the 9th District, working to realize the following vision: Imagine Individuals, Businesses and Government working together to create a 9th District of:
· Green spaces for people to connect with nature and each other;
· Green options for transportation; and 
· Green thinking that promotes the conservation of resources and our small neighborhood feel. 
Contact the Green Triangle:
Katie Holmes, Special Projects Coordinator

Phone: 502.574-1109

http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/contact_kh.htm 
Tina Ward-Pugh

9th District Councilwoman

http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/default.htm  
The Green Triangle thanks the following sponsors:
· 9th District Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh
· DD Williamson
· MSD
· Mellwood Art Center
· River Metals Recycling
· eyedia
· First Capital Bank
· Heine Brothers' Coffee
· Louisville Water Company
· LG&E
· McDonald's - Lower Brownsboro
Thanks as well to the Frankfort Avenue Business Association for serving as our fiscal agent.[image: image1]
